
TOWN OF LOXAHATCHEE GROVES 
155 F Road Loxahatchee Groves, FL 33470 

AGENDA MEMO 

TO: Town Council 

FROM: Richard Gallant, Public Works Director 

VIA: Francine Ramaglia, Town Manager 

DATE: December 3, 2024 

SUBJECT: Discussion on adopting a No Through Truck ordinance 

Background: 

It has been brought to staff’s attention of a request to research the addition of “No Through 
Truck” signs for the Town for the municipal roads. The Public Works Director researched the 
laws in the State of Florida and other jurisdictions and found the following: 

1. FSS 316.006 states, “Chartered municipalities shall have original jurisdiction over all streets
and highways located within their boundaries, except state roads, and may place and
maintain such traffic control devices which conform to the manual and specifications of the
Department of Transportation upon all streets and highways under their original jurisdiction
as they shall deem necessary to indicate and to carry out the provisions of this chapter or to
regulate, warn, or guide traffic.”

2. There is no specific law the would allow the enforcement of a “No Through Truck” sign
installed in the Town.

3. To enforce such a sign, the Town would need to enact an ordinance that established a no
truck zone, established guidelines, provide for signage locations, provides enforcement
mechanism, provides exception, and other item required at the direction of legal council.

4. There are only three roads in which this ordinance could be enforced. Those roads are B Rd,
D Rd, and F Rd between Okeechobee Blvd and Southern Blvd.

5. The Town cannot prohibit truck traffic from a state or county road to a municipal road
traveling to a specific property. Wording can be included that specify the driver is required
to take the shortest path.

6. Included is the Village of Royal Palm Beach and the City of Labelle ordinances for
reference.

Recommendations: Request Town Council discuss and direct staff the direction to proceed. 


















